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EARLY BULLETIN DUE DATES 

FOURTH SUNDAY OF ADVENT † DECEMBER 20, 2020 

OUR PARISH MISSION 

STATEMENT 

St. Bruno Parish is a community of 

people sharing a common faith in the 

teachings of the Catholic tradition. 

We come together to worship God 

and to spread the Good News that 

Jesus gave us. Through celebrating 

Christian unity, we provide                                      

emotional support and practice the 

works of mercy. �

Schedule of Liturgies�

Weekday�

Monday 8:00 a.m.�

Wednesday 8:45 a.m.�

Weekends�

Saturday 4:00 p.m.�

Sunday 10:30 a.m.�

Reconcilia�on�

1st & 3rd Saturday 10:00 a.m.�

Parish Office Hours:  �

8:30a.m.�3:00 p.m. Mon.�Thurs.�

Friday: closed�

Phone: �

262�965�2332�

Address: �

226 W. O$awa Avenue�

Dousman, WI 53118�

Email: �

stbruno@wi.rr.com�

Bulle�n Email: �

ssolberg213@wi.rr.com�

Website: www.stbrunoparish.com�

Christmas Eve  l  Thursday, December 24 
Christmas Eve at St. Bruno 3:00 p.m. & 6:30 p.m.�

Christmas Eve at St. Paul 3:00 p.m. & 6:30 p.m.�

(Note: 6:30 p.m. St. Bruno Mass will also be live streamed)�

Christmas Day l Friday, December 25  
St. Bruno at 9:30 a.m. & St. Paul at 9:00 a.m. �

(Note: 9:00 a.m. St. Paul Mass will also be live streamed)�

Feast of the Solemnity of Mary, Mother of God 
Friday, January 1 l Holy Day of Obligation�

St. Paul at 9:00 a.m.�

Epiphany of the Lord l  Sunday, January 3 
Regular weekend Mass St. Paul at 9:00 a.m. & St. Bruno at 10:30 a.m. �

�



    

 

Pastor Dan’s  

Weekly Message  

Parish Support: �November 28, 2020�December 4, 2020�

Regular Parish Support (envelopes/electronic, etc.)�����������������$6,283�

Offertory�������������������������������������������������������������������������������������$201�

Children’s Offertory������������������������������������������������������������������������$0�

Total�������������������������������������������������������������������������������$6,484�

*Excludes any form of extraordinary income for both years.�

�

Mortgage Balance as of 11/13/20����������������������

$147,548

�

� �                Year to Date�   Last Year to Date�

� �         7/1/20�12/4/20:�     7/1/19�12/6/19:�

Regular Parish Support*������������$250,246������������������������������$252,014�

Offertory:���������������������������������������$3,523��������������������������������$11,634�

Children’s Offertory:���������������������������$10�������������������������������������$282�

Total:���������������������������������������$253,778�����������������������������$263,930

�

FINANCIAL STEWARDSHIP CORNER 

BORN TO ETERNAL LIFE 

Mary Mecikalski�

Eternal rest grant onto her O Lord,  

and let perpetual light shine upon her. 
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Did you know?  Our parish website has a link to Fr. Dan's 

past homilies. You can go back to listen to Fr. Dan's message. 

The link is on the leD hand side of the front page of the       

parish website. www.stbrunoparish.com �

Stewardship Corner 

�

In today’s Gospel reading, Mary says YES to God: “Behold, I am the 

handmaid of the Lord. May it be done to me according to your 

word.” This is like Mary saying “Lord, there is room for you here!” 

It’s so beau3ful. And as beau3ful as these words are, what follows 

in just 8 verses later is the Magnificat. The Magnificat aka Can3cle 

of Mary is a psalm of praise where she proclaims God’s goodness:�

My soul proclaims the greatness of the Lord;�

my spirit rejoices in God my Savior.�

For he has looked upon his handmaid’s lowliness;�

behold, from now on will all ages call me blessed.�

The Mighty One has done great things for me,�

and holy is his name.�

Mary is the ul3mate model of a disciple and steward! She                             

ever�so�humbly recognizes that she belongs in God’s great story, 

believes what God promises, and becomes who God intended her 

to be: the Mother of God. May we more deeply ponder Mary’s 

“Yes” and, like she did thousands of years ago, make room for Jesus 

in our lives through our belonging, believing, and becoming as we 

approach Christmas.�

�

To God be the Glory,�

Kelsey � kdemarais@stpaulgenesee.net�

Please remember to turn in your Commitment cards                  

at Mass or to the parish office. Thank you for your              

commitment to St. Bruno’s Parish! 

�

GRIEVING? 

Have you had a loved one die? If you need to talk to 

someone, please contact our office at                                    

262�965�2332. We will have a member of our                   

St. Bruno Circle of Life Bereavement Ministry reach 

out to you � we are here to help! �

LIVE THE LITURGY - INSPIRATION FOR THE WEEK 

Does the world realize that it is wai3ng? As we go about all of the 

busyness of our lives and entertain our distrac3ons, there are many 

holes and gaps in our lives that need to be filled. We are always 

wan3ng more, but not really sure what that “more” needs to be. 

Fulfillment, happiness, contentment, and true sa3sfac3ons are 

flee3ng occurrences and oDen come to us in illusive ways. What we 

think is the ul3mate fix to our anxious emp3ness really is only a   

fancy trend that we entertain. The world does not realize any more 

today than it did over two thousand years ago that it is wai3ng for a 

Savior. We need a Savior. We need to see and embrace the God   

who has broken into history and become one with us. It is this union 

of God and man that sets us on a straight path, orders our                 

rela3onships, establishes proper focus and goals, and tells us whose 

kingdom we really are meant to serve. The world does not know 

how truly lost it is. Do you realize how lost you are and that the One 

you need most is here among us and within your grasp? ©LPi 

Now that Christmas Eve/Day Mass                       

Registra3ons have closed, if you have not 

registered, please consider joining us via 

our live stream at 6:30pm from St. Bruno 

Facebook page or 9am from the St. Paul Facebook page. If you are 

registered, we will be communica3ng specifics for aHending. �

                 Thank you all for your pa3ence and understanding!�

Catholic Quotes—Words to Inspire the Faithful 

Fight all error, but do it with good humor, patience,                    

kindness, and love. Harshness will damage your own                     

soul and spoil the best cause. �

���St. John of Kanty �

Giving Online is available through We Share! 

Visit our Parish website www.stbrunoparish.com 

and click the online GIVING box. 

Holiday Parish Office Hours 

Thursday December 24

th

�Office Closed                         

Merry Christmas!�

Thursday December 31

st

�Office Closed                        

Happy New Year!�

�

End of Year Notice: 

Parish Books will close on December 31

st

, 2020. Federal law                                   

prohibits churches from credi3ng dona3ons received in 2021 back 

to prior calendar year.  Dona(ons must be postmarked by                                         

December 31

st

, 2020 to be credited for 2020 dona(ons. Thank you 

for your faithful support of our Parish.�
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Child and Family Ministry 

Fun Facts for Catholic Kids of ALL Ages 

 

�

Do you know what a crèche is? 

�

Crèche is an old French name that 

simply means “manger.” In the 

story of the first Christmas, we 

hear that Mary and Joseph had no 

place to stay but in a stable. So 

when Jesus was born, Mary laid 

the baby Jesus in a manger, which 

is like an open box where a farmer 

might put hay to feed the cows 

and horses.�

Today a crèche means more than just a manger, it’s a whole                           

Christmas scene that you see during the Christmas season, in our 

church and maybe in your own home! As a liHle girl I fondly                        

remember seJng up our crèche, made by my dad out of willow 

branches. With my own children this is a tradi3on that has                    

con3nued. One year I was calling my daughter to eat, and her reply 

was, “Just a minute, I’m feeding them (The Holy Family) lunch!” 

Pictured above is my own crèche set up at home.  (Yes, those are 

cats you see near Baby Jesus.)�

The history of the Christmas crèche came from St. Francis of  

Assisi's inspira(on. For St. Francis, Christmas had always been 

the Feast of Feasts, yet he did not think it had been celebrated as 

it could have been. The poverty of Christ had become lost in the 

extravagance of the Christmas fes(vi(es. An idea occurred to 

him and while on a visit to Rome, he received permission from 

the Pope to put his idea to work. He called on the help of friends 

to prepare to reenact the story of the Na(vity. They gave special 

a.en(on to how Jesus was deprived of all of the comforts that 

babies enjoy, and how his bed (the manger) was placed between 

the animals.�

On the day of the reenactment, the Franciscans were called from 

many communi(es. The men and women of the neighborhood   

prepared candles and torches to brighten the night. When St. 

Francis arrived and found everything prepared, he rejoiced.       

Greccio, Italy became a new Bethlehem. The night was radiant 

with joy. The crowds drew near and rejoiced in the novelty of the 

celebra(on. Their voices resounded from the woods, and the 

rocky cliff echoed the jubilant outburst. As they sang in the praise 

of God, the whole night rang with exulta(on. Saint Francis stood 

before the crib, overcome with devo(on and wondrous joy. A 

solemn Mass was sung at the crib.�

The crèche is a good reminder that Christmas is not just about              

asking Santa for toys or exchanging giDs with your family. Those are 

wonderful things, but we wouldn’t have Christmas without the birth 

of Jesus! We celebrate the fact that God sent Jesus to earth to save 

us.�

Do you have a Christmas crèche under the tree at your house?   

Did you ever take a close look at the Christmas crèche display at 

St. Bruno’s? It’s all handmade by a group parishioners back in the 

1960’s. That is another story that you can read about in our                    

Christmas bulle(n.�

Sources: catholictradi(on.org/Children/crèche.htm and 131                             

Fundamental Facts for Catholic Kids�

�

God Bless, Amy Golden �aldgolden@gmail.com�

For nothing will be impossible for God 

Like Mary, we too came into the world for a purpose. That purpose 

will not be revealed to us as drama3cally as it was to her. Perhaps 

she heard the word of God so clearly because she was comfortable 

with silence.  Yet it is there that the Spirit lives and works, even 

when our prayer seems most arid. God, help me to go daily into the 

quiet of my own heart, to meet You there, in love and adora3on. 

(from Sacred Space.ie)�

Picture Mary receiving the message from the angel.�

Picture her cousin Elizabeth hearing a similar message.�

Picture Moses par3ng the Red Sea!�

Picture being at the wedding feast drinking fine wine that, minutes 

ago, was water!�

Picture the blind or lame being healed.�

Picture YOU!�

God has a plan for your life.  Because we belong to Him, God’s got 

our back.  And because we believe in the Incarna3on and the              

Resurrec3on�that Jesus lived and died so we could have eternal life 

we know that the Holy Spirit is here to help us become the person 

God created us to be.  So, in the quiet, as you go to your Abba with 

all your blessings and your burdens, ask Him to help you find and 

then live your purpose.  For nothing will be impossible for God.�

Mary Kral, mkral@stpaulgenesee.net�

Adult Formation 

EVERYDAY STEWARDSHIP -                                                        

RECOGNIZE GOD IN YOUR ORDINARY MOMENTS 

The Journey 

Advent comes along every year and will con3nue to do so un3l                       

Jesus returns. As this season draws to a close, we can each ask                      

ourselves, “Am I now any beHer a disciple of Jesus Christ and more 

of a steward of all my giDs than before the Advent season started?            

I have been on this earth for 40+ years. I have had 40+ Advents to 

draw closer to God and to work on taking more seriously my                         

bap3smal call. Some have gone beHer than others, but I would like 

to think my spiritual life progressed at least a small amount during 

each of them.�

   Conversion is a process. Stewardship is about a way of living and it 

is about more than simply being generous when a situa3on calls for 

it. Stewardship and conversion go hand�in�hand and we are always 

moving closer to holiness in Jesus Christ. Living in this way takes 

prac3ce and commitment. If this Advent didn’t go as you had 

hoped, remember is not really an end. It is just another step along 

your  journey.�

   This Christmas, while you are giving and receiving giDs and                          

hopefully spending 3me with those you love, may you take the 3me 

to cherish the true giD that came to us over 2000 years ago and 

con3nues to call us to this day: Jesus. Let us be grateful beyond 

measure for this giD above all giDs, let us con3nue on our journey, 

and let our lives give tes3mony to the one who leads us.�

� Tracy Earl Welliver, MTS                                                                ©LPi�



SCRIP FOR GIFT GIVING! 

Please consider suppor3ng St. Bruno's school 

by purchasing SCRIP cards for your giD giving 

this year! You can purchase cards by filling 

out the order form, including check or cash 

payment and dropping it in the new SCRIP basket aDer mass OR if 

its more convenient drop it at the Parish Office. Checks should be 

made out to "St Bruno Scrip". Your coordinator will be placing card 

orders weekly or biweekly, depending on demand so please plan 

ahead!� Filled card orders can be picked up aDer Sunday mass OR 

from the parish office, with advanced no3ce.  If you are interested 

in learning how to order and pay for Scrip online, check out the new 

Scrip RAISERIGHT Fundraiser APP or ask your Scrip Coordinator. You 

will need St. Bruno's ENROLLMENT CODE 79F86E47777 to sign up.�

Contact Mary Tagge) with ques+ons at  262�402�8323  or 

stbrunoscrip@gmail.com�

St. Bruno Parish School 

 

Tradition of the Jesse Tree 

�

The Advent Season is wrapping up and students at 

St. Bruno Parish School have been learning about 

the tradi3on of the Jesse Tree. Our 8th grade              

students read a devo3on on our all�school                        

announcements each morning, leJng our school 

community know which ornaments were being 

placed on the tree that day.� We hope that you 

have had a blessed Advent Season and are                      

prepared to celebrate the birth of our Lord and 

Saviour!�

SAVE THE DATE!! 

St. Bruno Men Who Cook Dinner & Auction 

April 17th, 2021 

The St. Bruno Men Who Cook Dinner & Auc3on is 

our parish and school’s largest annual fundraising 

event! �

Please consider how you can help make this year's 

event a success!  Donate for our live and silent auc(on, cash     

sponsorships to help offset expenses, visit our Amazon Wish List,                

volunteer, aFend, etc. This is an awesome, fun event which      

benefits our beloved school & parish.  Please join us! For more   

informa3on  contact Michelle Vandenhouten at 262�968�1741,    

Britney Fowler at 262�225�8948 or stbrunomwc@gmail.com.�
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�

Thank you in advance�

for your help!�

Early BULLETIN DUE DATES 

Due Date� Bulle(n�

Dec 21������������������������������Jan 3�

Market Day is HERE! 

Visit the Market Day website: www.marketdaylocal.com. Click on 

"Register to Support Your School Here" on the top right, choose our 

state, and then "Select an Organiza3on" and type St. Bruno.� 10% of 

the proceeds come back to St. Bruno Home and School to support 

our teachers, events and our Theatre Arts program!� �

"Let There Be Peace" 

Join the Redemptorist Retreat Team �

New Year's Eve�for a Vigil of Peace,��

Thursday,�December 31, 2020, Oconomowoc, WI.�

The beginning of a new year of God’s grace!� Gather for a 3me of 

prayer drawn from many faith tradi3ons, a 3me of blessed             

silence, and a 3me to recommit ourselves to peace!�

The presenta3on will be offered twice on that day:� 3:00�4:30 PM       

or 7:00�8:30 PM.��Free Will Offering�

hHps://www.redemptoristretreat.org/days�of�prayer�reflec3on�

Please check the website for informa3on on other �

Men's/Women's retreats.�

MONDAY—JANUARY 11, 2021 

1:30 p.m.—6:30 p.m. 

Dousman Community Blood Drive 

235 N. Main St, Dousman 

Get your Preferred Appointment today: 

Save a life Call 877�232�4376 or �

register online at: hFps://donate.wisconsin.versi(.org/donor/

schedules/drive_schedule/208668�

For ques3ons, please contact Carole Mundschau (262) 965�2384�
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LITURGICAL INTENTIONS 

�

THE WORD OF THE LORD 

Readings for the week of �

December 14�20, 2020�

Monday:�

Numbers 24:2�7, 15�17a, �

MaHhew 21:23�27�

Tuesday:�

Zephaniah 3:1�2, 9�13, MaHhew 21:28�32�

Wednesday:�

Isaiah 45:6b�8, 18, 21c�25, Luke 7:18b�23�

Thursday:�

Genesis 49:2, 8�10, MaHhew 1:1�17�

Friday:�

Jeremiah 23:5�8, MaHhew 1:18�25�

Saturday:�

Judges 13:2�7, 24�25a, Luke 1:5�25�

Sunday:�

2 Samuel 7:1�5, 8b�12, 14a, 16, �

Romans 16:25�27, �

Luke 1:26�3�

h�p://bible.usccb.org/�

Monday, December 21�8:00 a.m. �

 † Nancy Ziegler�

    Parishioners of St. Bruno & St. Paul�

Wednesday, Dec 23�NOTE: 8:00 a.m.  �

  † Frank & Craig Matysiak�

Thursday, Christmas Eve December  24�

  3:00 p.m. † Maria Reuto�

  6:30 p.m. † William Beson�

Friday, Christmas Day December 25�

  9:30 a.m. † PaHy Ann, Clara, Contan3ne,    

�         Chuckie Drakos & Ted Bares�

Saturday, December 56�4:00 p.m. �

  † Anna Hornburg�

Sunday, December 57�10:30 a.m. �

  † Raymond Russ�

ST. PAUL MASS SCHEDULE: 

Saturday: 5:30 p.m.�

Sunday: 9:00 a.m. �

Weekdays: �

Tuesday & Friday 8:00 a.m.�

Reconcilia�on: 2nd & 4th Saturday�

10:00 a.m. or by appointment�

Please support our Adver�ser of the Week, �

Sky Dance Pet Lodge 

See their full sized ad in this bulle�n.�

Masses for homebound                 

Catholics air every Sunday at 5:30 a.m.                      

on WITI, Channel  6 

and 9 a.m. on WCGV, Channel 24�

The Milk Angels 

   If you or someone you know 

outside of  St. Bruno is in need 

of milk, please email 

Milkangel2020@gmail.com to 

reserve a gallon.  The schedule 

now is the 2

nd

 and 4

th

 Wednesdays of the 

month from 2:00�5:00 pm. Coolers will be  

outside the Kitchen door, near the                          

playground, for self�service pick�up. Your 

ini3als will be marked on your order. There 

will always be extra gallons.�

   Our donor only asks in exchange that we 

keep praying for all the people that are trying 

to stretch their food dollars and those who 

work in cri3cal jobs.  To reserve your milk, 

email Milkangel2020@gmail.com  by Monday 

at noon of the week of pick up.  Reserva3ons 

not necessary, but they do help us order.                    �

We offer thanks to our thoughKul donors.�

Pick�Up Days: Dec 23, Jan 13 & Jan 27�

DEVOTION TIMES 

The Our Lady of Guadalupe Chapel is open 

24/7 for private prayer.�

Eucharis3c Adora3on is every Tuesday 

from 2:00�4:00 p.m. in the Chapel.�

Rooted Women's Group 

�

Our next mee3ng will be on                       

Tuesday Dec. 22nd at 6:30 p.m. 

virtually . All are welcome! Going forward 

we will meet 2nd & 4th Tuesday’s of the 

month. �

Contact: Ellen Knaflic at 262�689�7938 or 

Aimee Daniels at  262�993�4003.�

Mass Intentions�

If you are interested in signing up for a Mass 

inten3on for 2020 or 2021 our books are 

available. The church requires a charge of $10 

per mass scheduled. Please contact the Parish 

262.965.2332 for dates and informa(on.�

ADVERTISER OF THE WEEK 

Important Information! 

As we all con3nue to do our part in                   

stopping the spread of COVID�19, our   

community has maintained social                            

distancing, mask wearing, and sani3zing 

protocols. We also encourage parishioners 

to stay home when sick and con3nue               

frequent handwashing to slow the spread 

of the virus.�

�

Out of love for one another, we are asking 

if you test posi3ve for Covid�19 to please                 

contact�Steve at��

stevespiegelhoff@wi.rr.com��

or 262�965�2332.�Your informa3on will be 

kept confiden3al and we will never share 

your name publicly. No3fying our office 

will allow us to establish a 3meline and 

inform anyone who has been on the parish 

grounds at the same 3me. Again, out of 

charity for our community we will share 

per3nent informa3on but keep personal 

informa3on confiden3al.                            

Thank you for your help!�

Base Camp 2021 

YOU WERE MADE FOR                          

THE HEIGHTS.  

This January, Brew City Catholic invites 

adults in their 20s and 30s to join us for a 

commiHed 90�day climb towards holiness. 

You won’t leave the same. For more info, 

see�www.brewcitycatholic.com/base�

camp�2021.html�


